Reference: 20180088



5 March 2018

Jem Traylen
PolicyWorks NZ
fyi-request-7276-23e97d24@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear Jem Traylen

Thank you for your request made under the Official Information Act, received on 15 February 2018. You requested:

"Please provide a complete list of the briefings that you have provided to your current ministers through to 10 December 2017."

I have decided under section 15A of the Official Information Act to extend the time limit for deciding on your request by an additional 30 working days. The new due date for responding to your request is 30 April 2018.

The extension is required because your request necessitates a search through a large quantity of information, and consultations are needed before a decision can be made on your request.

This extension will also apply to the time limit for transferring your request, should this become relevant.

Notwithstanding this extension, I undertake to make a decision on your request as soon as reasonably practicable.

You have the right to ask the Ombudsman to investigate and review this decision.

Yours sincerely

yicki Plater Chief of Staff